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5th January, 2006 

Ad Hoc Committee, United Nations 

Global Programme on Disability,

2 United Nations Plaza, Room DC2-137Z

New York

NY 10017 USA

Dear Committee 

In representing, through our affiliated groups, individual and family membership thousands of families having children with severe learning disabilities and/ or autism we welcomed on their behalf the inclusion within your UN Disability Convention Article 17 (Education) the right of parental choice of Special Schools (Our letter 11th October 2004), but are bitterly disappointed that this was withdrawn from your reviewed Draft Convention issued October 2005.

Our concern is shared by many parents and professionals as is reflected with over 7,000 signatures already received, and increasing daily, to our Petition expressing support for Special Schools and their availability as confirmed by our Government’s endorsement of  an educational service, inclusive of mainstream, special day and residential schools. 

This substantially contradicts the assertion of some unrepresentative organisations that they have consulted with families in conducting their campaign to have such choice removed.

We therefore ask that your Ad Hoc Committee re-considers its decision to withdraw the original and justified right to choose Special Schools.  

The meeting of educational needs and the Choice of parents where to have them met should not be subject to the imposition of what amounts to be an exercise in social engineering, which has little to do with meeting real educational needs in the real world for society’s most vulnerable. 

Our dependent sons, daughters and relatives should not, and surely cannot be used as battering rams to prove such a point – our families seek only the best start in life’s journey for their  children whose special educational needs should not be 
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compromised by the current fashion and the misuse of terminological  adjectives. 

Choice is the fundamental and reasonable right of everyone in our democratic Society. 

Please give it back within your Convention so as to have served the best educational interest of the children whose families are, and always have been at the forefront of positive progress and development of resources. 

Please don’t allow them to be discarded.  

Please reconsider your decision and reinstate what is for such families also their fundamental and reasonable right as they too act in the best educational interests and well-being of their so dependent children i.e. the right to choose a special school. 

Hard copy by post.

Yours sincerely, 
Richard S Jackson MBE

Honorary Chairman 

